On Thu, Jun 1, 2017 at 2:09 PM, Kerry Martin
<kerry.martin@tceq.texas.gov> wrote:
Mr. Harper,
 
Based upon on the information you provided regarding the former service station located in Harper, Texas, the station was closed in the 1960’s prior to the requirement for registration and other technical requirements with the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ).  Since the tanks at the site were abandoned in place and were filled with sand, these abandoned tanks are not required to comply with Texas Administrative Code, Chapter 334, Underground and Aboveground Storage Tanks.  The subsequent removal of the tanks from the ground does not require the use of a TCEQ licensed contractor and no notification requirements or reporting needs to be submitted to the TCEQ.  However, if contamination from the tank is discovered during the removal, it is your responsibility to report this to the TCEQ.  If contamination is found, representative environmental samples would be required to be collected to determine the extent of contamination and the results submitted to the TCEQ.
 
This e-mail response is for information purposes only and does not constitute a no further action letter from the TCEQ.  Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
Regards,
 
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Kerry Martin, P.G.
Project Manager,  PST/DCRP Section
Remediation Division
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality
MC-137, P.O. Box 13087
Austin, TX 78711-3087
512-239-2434 (office)
512-239-2216 (fax)
Kerry.Martin@tceq.texas.gov
